
The Town of Orleans Board Meeting 

April 8, 2021 

 

The Town of Orleans Town Board Held a regular scheduled board meeting on April 8, 2021 at 

7:00PM at the municipal building in LaFargeville. 

 

Members Present: Kevin Rarick, Peter Wilson, Gwen Kirkby, Mary Ford-Waterman, and 

Thomas Johnston 

 

Others Present: Tammy Donnelly, Rob Black, Jim Burrows, Pam McDowell, Stacy Snyder 

Morse, and Rob Campany  

 

Supervisor Rarick called the meeting to order at 7:15PM 

 

1.  Minutes- A motion was made by Peter Wilson and seconded by Thomas Johnston to accept 

March 2021 minutes as read. 

 

Kevin Rarick,   Aye 

Mary Ford- Waterman,  Aye 

Peter Wilson,  Aye 

Thomas Johnston,  Aye 

Gwen Kirkby,   Aye All in favor motion carried 

 

2.  Stacy Snyder-Morse- Stacy spoke with board with regards to applying for a construction 

grant that would fix issues at library and expand. Stacy emailed the board information for their 

review.  Discussion was held. 

 

3. Oya-  Jim Burrows spoke regards Solar project, decommission Bond, and Road Use 

Agreement. Discussion was held.  The following resolution #10 & #11 were approved. 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

4.  Jim Burrows - Discussion on unsafe buildings & structures- Discussion was held.  A public 

hearing will be held on May 13, 2021 at 7:30PM for the purpose of adopting a local law in 

regards to unsafe buildings and structures in the Town of Orleans. 

5. Solar Energy Law- Jim Burrows spoke and presented town board with draft agreement for 

their review.  Discussion was held . Jim Burrows will hold a release from OYA until the $30,000 

is received.  A public hearing will be held on May 13, 2021 at 8:00pm for the purpose to amend 

solar energy law. 

A Draft Development Agreement was presented to town board for review. 

6. Court Audit - Town board members, Mary Ford-Waterman and Peter Wilson performed an 

audit of the court records for 2020 on March 31, 2021.  The town board signed on April 8, 2021. 

as follows: 

 

 



 

7.  Highway Superintendent Rob Black update – Rob stated the landfill fee for tires with rims will 

now be 10.00 and Dump Truck tires will now be $15.00. 

TI Park Sewer Project went well doing cleanup & topsoil in a couple of weeks. 

Brush pickup is scheduled 

8.  Zoning Fee Change-  if someone builds without permit – Discussion was held. The following 

Resolution was adopted effective April 9, 2021 

 

Resolution #12 

Zoning fees for projects that have started without a zoning permit will be as follows: 

Residential  will now be $50.00 if building without a permit 

Commercial will now be $200.00  if building without a permit 

 

 

 

 



A motion was made by Thomas Johnston and seconded by Mary Ford-Waterman 

 

Kevin Rarick,   Aye 

Mary Ford- Waterman,  Aye 

Peter Wilson,  Aye 

Thomas Johnston,  Aye 

Gwen Kirkby,   Aye All in favor motion carried 

 

Rob Campany gave update on Boat Ramp Redi project.   

Rte. 12 water - NCC will be here next week. 

 

Town Clerk report reviewed 

 

Bills were audited in the amount of $622,340.91 

 

A motion was made by Peter Wilson and seconded by Thomas Johnston to adjourn meeting. 

 

Kevin Rarick,   Aye 

Mary Ford- Waterman,  Aye 

Peter Wilson,  Aye 

Thomas Johnston,  Aye 

Gwen Kirkby,   Aye All in favor motion carried 

 

Meeting adjourned at 9:40PM 

 

Respectfully submitted 

Tammy Donnelly 

Town Clerk 

 


